
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT

Date: October 19, 2020
 To: Board of Education
From:  Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The committee is supposed to meet on November 4th to discuss the high school HVAC project. 
With the Board approving this at the last meeting, I do not see a need to have a meeting at this 
time.

Safety Hazard Resolution
Every year the Board needs to approve a resolution stating that the District is aware of safety 
hazards such as students crossing highways and railroad track to get to school. This will require 
Board action.

Fire Panel
The fire panel will be installed October 21st. Due to covid the company could not get all the parts 
on time, so that is the reason for the delay.

High School Sound System
I spoke with the company that will be installing the system last week. He informed me that he 
has got everything ready to go and will be here in the next couple weeks to install it.

Lincoln School Mold 
I had mentioned at a previous meeting that someone thought there was mold in the air 
conditioning units. I had it tested and the tests came back negative. I have attached the document 
below.

Life Safety Reviews
Our annual health life safety inspections will take place on November 4th. When I receive the 
reports and have a chance to review them I will attach them to my Board Report at the next 
meeting.



Transportation

Drivers
On the 15th of October, all the drivers and aides that were quarantine came back and we are now 
at full staff again.

Bus Evacuations
These are usually completed by now but with so many drivers out the last two weeks we could 
not get them done. We will be conducting these by the end of the month.


